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MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIR

lnSide Fred Roper

Thanks to the quick work of the Nominating Committee, an
election was held before Christmas to fill the vacant post of

Le he Edit ) s
errers fo fhe Lattor Chair-Elect for the Division. We are grateful to Geeth Rao

Special Election Results and Larry Kelland for their willingness to stand for election
for a post that would have a shortened time-span. Larry
Call for Volunteers Kelland was elected your new Chair-Elect, and 1 am sure that

you all join me in congratulating im. He has been active in

Report of Winter Meeting Division affairs for quite some time-- particularly with

Info on Candidates for BSD BIOFE:EDBACK and with the Fund Development .

Office Committee. He and I have worked closely together this fall
on fund development, and I can tell you that he has worked

Bylaws Commitiee Report long and hard on your behalf. He hit the floor running, and

he 1s already hard at work on the Indianapolis meeting! Larry
will become your Chair at the conclusion of the Seattle
meeting.

Public Relations Commitiee
Update

Government Relations Update

Larry and I attended the Winter Meeting of SLA in Fort
Student Relations/ Career Lauderdale where we represented the

Guidance Update Division at meetings of the Seattle and Indianapolis program
planners and in the Division Cabinet. Plans for the Seattle
meeting are well in hand thanks to Pat Murphy and her
Program Planning Committee, I believe that you will find the
Seattle program to be both educational and stimulating. As
1997 Landmark Members has been the case in recent years, there are several programs
co-sponsored with other divisions.

Elsewhere in this edition of BIOFEEDBACK, you will find
New MembersiAddress Changes an article by Lucy Rowland, Immediate Past-Chair of the
Division, on the proposed name change of the Division and

Medical Section Report

Change in BSDNET-L Ownership

Membership Brochure

1996-97 BSD Officers and
Appointees Continued on page?
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the proposed revised scope note. Both of these items
will be considered at the anaual business meeting in
Seattle. These changes represent a needed refinement
of the Division! s scope note and & more realistic
representation of our constituency.

Under Nancy Bryant’s gnidance, the newly formed
Medical Section of the Division is moving ahead, and
she discusses the Section’s activities in an article in this
issue. The first meeting of the

Medical Section will be held in Seattle. Nancy and the
new Chair-Elect of the Section, David Duggar, make a
great team to lead the Section in its early development.
All members of the Division with an interest in
medicine are encouraged to join us on Sunday, June 8,
at 1:30 pm in Seattle.

Fnally, T would like to thaok the Executive
Board-~Janet Chisman, Larry KeHand, Toni Powell,
and Lucy Rowland--for their support during these past
few months. I am also indebted to another group who
have given freely of their time, advice, and support--the
recent past Chairs: Renee Bush, Jo Anae Boorkman,
and Patricia Yocum. With their help and that of the
Executive Board, it has been possible for me to leamn
what needed to be done, and I am grateful to all of
them.

Seattle promises to be a wonderful location for a
meeting, and the program should be outstanding. I look
forward to seeing you there!

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

During the last few months, the pace of my life has
changed a great deal. At the time of the last
Biofeedback deadline, 1 was spending my time at the
hospital with my husband. That makes one take stock
of their life and 1ts directions. I did just that.

When I accepted the nomination to run for Chair of the
Division, | was busy but had time of my own which
could be devoted to working on Division business.
Over the last few years, however, that has changed.

My work load has grown and gradually began taking all
the time [ had for

working on Divisional projects. I found I could not

devote the time to the many projects required to run
the Division. 1 had no time to give.

I talked it over with people in the Division and at work
and it became clear that the Division deserved much
more than I was able to give. 1 therefore, decided to
resign in order that the Division could continue fo grow
and meet the professional development needs of its
members.

Continued on page 3
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This was not an easy decision to make. I
have made some very good friends in the
Division and have enjoyed working with all
of them. Ilearned a great deal from them
and looked forward to a long association.
To those who have been helpful and
supportive, I want to thank you.

I know you all will continue to support the
Board and the Division as they continue to
bring you great programs and opportunities
for professional growth. It is through such
outstanding work that the Biological
Sciences Division has earned its reputation
as one of the most active and

progressive Divisions in SLA.

I will miss you all,
Kay Collins

Miss Doris A. Standing, formerly of the
Ontario Ministry of Health, sent a very lovely
card with holiday greetings for all BIO
members. She wrote:

*T have just received my membership renewal
notice for SLA, and regret to say that I will
not be renewing my membership for 1997, as
T will be retiring in February. I do not wish to
stay on as a retired member, although I may
continue membership in some Canadian
associations.

It was quite a surprise to see my name in the
Summer 1994 Biofeedback. I don't know
why, as I have been in the same library now
for almost 31/2 years. In the early days, SLA
was one of the more active groups. So it
seemed natural to join. The local medical

library group was very small at that time.
The Toronto Health Libraries Association
has grown from just a few members to a
very large group, now. One of the reasons it
grew quickly was that in 1972 hospitals had
to observe certain standards for libraries
within the hospital in order to be accredited.

I have enjoyed getting the SLA publications,
including Biofeedback from the Biological
Sciences Division - and am pleased that you
are going ahead with the medical division.

Give my best wishes to all in the Biological
Sciences Division.

Sincerely,
Miss Doris A. Standing

Position Descriptions
in Special Libraries

third edition
cditedbyDel Sweencywith assistance from Karin Zilla

"Knowledge and Skills for
Information Managers”
G:mpmmmladvmonwodmgmmmehumnmmcgnfmalsm
your organization to cbtain the appropriate grading and compensation.

& ""Writing Position Descriptions
for Fair Compensation"'
Reviews the types of technical knowledge and skills needed by
librarians and presents some suggestions on how to acquire them.

For more information, call 1-202-234-4700, ext.643.

©1996°1SBN (-87111-451-8+ §38.90/529.90 SLA members
{price includes shipping and handling)
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SPECIAL ELECTION RESULTS

Jo Anne Boorkman
Chair, Nominations and Elections Committee

Larry Kelland, University of Rhode Island is the new chair-elect. He assumed the position
immediately, replacing Fred Roper who is now division chair.

The Nominations and Elections Committee wants to thank Geeth Rao and Larry for agreeing to
run in this special election.

CALL FOR VOLUNTEERS

Larry Kelland
Chair-Elect

I am looking for interested, dedicated people to fill positions on the committees of the Biological
Sciences Division. The positions represent excellent opportunities to further your professionat
careers. While many current committee members will be staying on, there are also openings we
will need to fill on the 1997-1998 committees. Here is a list of our Division's committees: Awards,
By-Laws, Fund Development, Membership, Professional Development, Public Relations,
Publications, Student Relations/Career Guidance, and Vendor Relations. Not all will have
openings, but many will, and we look forward to having new members. If you would like to serve,
please contact me at:

Larry Kelland

University of Rhode Island Library

15 Lippitt Road

Kingston, RI 02881-0803

401-874-5067, lkelland@uriacc.uri.edu
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PROGRAMS FOR INDIANAPOLIS: CALL FOR SUGGESTIONS

Larry Kelland
Chair-Elect

The Program Planning Commuttee for the SLA Annual Conference in Indianapolis in 1998 is
being formed now. I am seeking ideas for our Division's programs for that conference now.
Typically program planning committees need as much as two years to develop a set of programs.
We need as many good ideas for programs as we can receive. Ideas for programs covering all
areas of biology and medicine are welcome, as well as those which may be of interest to other
divisions such as Environment and Resource Management, or Food, Agriculture and Nutrition.
Please send your ideas to:

Larry Kelland

University of Rhode Island Library

15 Lippitt Road

Kingston, RI 02881-0803

401-874-5067; lkelland@uriacc.uri.edu

REPORT ON SLA WINTER MEETING

Larry Kelland
Chair-Elect

This is a report on the SLA Winter Meeting in Fort Lauderdale, January 23-24, 1997. At the
Division Cabinet Meeting the new name for our Division was announced. The Aerospace Division
will merge into the Engineering Division - it will be the Aerospace Section of the Engineering
Division. The Nuclear Division will be dissolved. Minutes of the June 1996 Division Cabinet
Meeting were approved. For a new division to be formed, it must start with an organizational
meeting, 35 people required, with observers and advisors in addition to the 35.

The Ad Hoc Committee to Fine-Tune the Guidelines for the Formation of New Divisions
reported, and their documents were distributed by mail before hand. The proposed wording
changes were passed. SL.A has just been through a three year audit by the IRS. There are many
consequences to this, some discussed in the Board of Directors Meeting, and some in the Division
Cabinet Meeting. We have Electronic Guidelines now (which were handed out) and we have a
new Logo, and Logo guidelines. Apparently, these guidelines apply to every single kind of
communication we have. In order o get the bulk mail rate, we will have to have the new logo on
Biofeedback, and on our letterhead. I believe we don't need it on individual envelopes which we
normally send at the regular rate. All the new Guidelines apply to listservs and web sites.

Continued on page 6
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Continued from page 5

For me the most pressing two meetings were on Indianapolis programming. All the division
chairs-elects, and some program chairs, met and posted program ideas. I met with the chair-elects
of Chemistry and their program chair, Environment and Resource Management, Food,
Agriculture and Nutrition, and the Pharmaceutical Division. SLA wants more joint programs. Our
Division has already been doing this. There are two new deadlines: August 1 for CE course
proposals, and October 15 for vendor’s contribution commitments to be in the preliminary
program. There will be one general session instead of two in Indianapolis.

Nominations and Elections Committee Update

Jo Anne Boorkman
Chair , Nominations and Elections Committee

Candidate information for the election of chair-elect and director is included with this issue of
Biofeedback. Ballots, including information on any candidates nominated by petition that were
recetved by the Nominations and Elections Committee by February 19,1997, will be mailed on
March 1, 1997.

Information on Candidates for SLA BSD

hair-
NAME OF CANDIDATE: Judy Wojcik
EDUCATION: MA History, University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee;
MLS University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee; MPA East Carolina

University
CURRENT POSITION: Grady Branch Librarian, Emory University, 1995-present

PREVIOUS POSITIONS:  Reference Librarian, East Carolina University, 1984-86; Head of
Reference, East Carolina University; 1987-89; Associate Library
Director, Northwest AHEC Library, Hickory, NC, 1988-94,

SLA ACTIVITIES: Biological Sciences Division, Professional Development Committee
1989-92 chair, 1991/92; Bylaws Committee 1992/3; Public
Relations Committee, 1994/95; Nominations and Elections
Committee 1995/96; 1997 Seattle Program Committes 1995-1997.

INTEREST IN POSITION: [ am interested in program development because I feel that the
Biological Sciences Division offers a wonderful opportunity
for us to direct our own continzing education. I am also interested
in encouraging membership to participate in committee activities.

Continued on page 7
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Continued from page 6
NAME OF CANDIDATE:
- EDUCATION:
CURRENT POSITION:

PREVIOUS POSITIONS:

SLA ACTIVITIES:

INTEREST IN POSITION:

NAME OF CANDIDATE:
EDUCATION:

CURRENT POSITION:

PREVIOUS POSITIONS:

LorriZi
MLS Northern Illinois University
Knowledge Manager in Health Law, American Medical Association

Database Assistant; Clinical Bibliographic Researcher; Publications
Editor, all at American Medical Association

Contributor to Biofeedback; organized Biological Sciences
Division' meeting, "Dilemmas and Decision in the Health Care
Environment: Non-clinical Issues for the Information Professionat"
for the Great Lakes Regional Conference I in 1995; moderated,
collaborated on, and presented program on the evolving health
care system in Boston in 1996,

[ am excited about working with the new medical section and in
building relationships with colleagues in academic libraries. Ihope
my experiences both at the AMA and with SLA wili serveas a
strong foundation for leading the Division,

Director
Adam L. Schiff

A.B. ComeH University (Biologicat Sciences); graduate work in
zoology and paleontology, University of Florida, ML LS.
University of California, Berkeley

Associate Librarian for Technical Services, California Academy of
Sciences, San Francisco, CA

Associate Librarian for User Services, California Academy of
Sciences; Assistant Professor/Assistant Science Librarian/Biology
Bibliographer, University of Colorado at Boulder

SLA ACTIVITIES: Member, Biological Sciences Division (BSD) and Museums, Arts &
Humanities Division (MAHD), 1987-; Natural History Caucus,
1992- ; Biofeedback assistant editor , 1988-91, editor, 1992-96; SLA Liaison
to ALA Cataloging Committee 1996- ; speaker 1996 Boston Conference, "How
Special Libraries Can Establish New Library of Congress Subject Headings";
owner of Natural History Caucus Reflector (NHS-SLA) and Natural History
Caucus Home Page; UC Berkeley Student Chapter, Membership Chair, 1987/88.

Continzed on page 8
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Continued from page 7
NAME OF CANDIDATE: Liese Z, Tajiri

EDUCATION: B.S. North Carolina State University (Botany); M.S.L.S. University
of North Carolina, Chapet Hill

CURRENT POSITION:  Information Resource Specialist, Research Triangle Institute,

Research Triangle Park, NC

PAST POSITIONS: Science Reference Librarian, North Carolina State University;
Reference Librarian, NIEHS; Library Intern Duke University
Medical Center

SLA ACTIVITIES; Member, Biological Sciences Division (BSD) 1990- ; North

Carolina Chapter (NC/SLA), 1990- ; BSD Strategic/Long-Range

. Planning Committee, 1991-1993; BSD Contributed Papers
Committee, Co-chair and co-convener, 1995- ; established and
served as first owner of BSDNET-L.

THE INTELLIGENT DOCUMENT DELIVER Y COMPANY -

A PROFESSIONAL
INFORMATION SERVICE

70% of Regu!ar Orders Completed

Please Call, Fax or E-Mail For A Brochure And shipped within 24 hours.
0  Rush Service 1-24 hours: 60% of
Phone: Fax: Rushes completed within 1-6 hours.
(310) 820-3651 (310) 826-3932 o> Unparalled blbhographw Skills;
Extensive knowle

ge of 3ourna1/ books.
E-Mail: : AR

tdicolib@ix.netcom.com

.”Hand Cleaned Copy Servxce Available

od
=¢ Now accepting Credit Cards, MC/Visa/AE
Aok = Electronic Send/Receive Billing Avadable
Credit Cards Now Accepted ISER FRIENDLY -
KK Falr &: Reasonable Price Structure

No Fee For Unfilled Orders
Will Fax To End Users
Total Confidentiality

$383

2118 Wilshire Boulevard, Suite 787
Santa Monica, CA 90403-5784
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1996-97 Bylaws Committee Mid-Year Report: Division Propeses New Scope
Note

Lucy M. Rowland
Chair, Bylaws Committee

The summer 1996 issue of BIOFEEDBACK was full, with much news from and about the
Division, especially concerning the notable programs and events at the 1996 Boston conference.
The issue included two articles concerning needed bylaws changes that had been identified by
Division leaders in the previous year. Patricia Yocum agreed to continue with the revisions started
in the 1995-96 year and will have them ready to present to the membership for a vote early in
1997. Meanwhile the 1996-97 Bylaws Committee began work in July to revise the Division's
Scope Note.

The Executive Board did not take on reconsideration of the Division's Scope Note lightly. Events
during the 1995-96 year were overshadowed by an effort to establish a new division devoted to
health sciences that substantially overlapped our programming, purpose, and interests.
Unfortunately, our present Scope Note is worded quite broadly and is subject to much
interpretation, and on several occasions this lack of specificity was used against the Division
rather dramatically, The Executive Board was urged by other SLA leaders to remedy the situation
without delay.

During the latter half of 1996, the Bylaws Committee undertook the difficult task of identifying
those areas of the life sciences that it wished to include in the Scope Note. After several drafts and
revisions, the Executive Board endorsed a new name for the Division, Biomedical and Life
Sciences Division, and a new list of objectives. The final version was sent to leaders in PHM,
ERM, and FAN Divisions, and to Eleanor MacLean, SLA Bylaws Chair for her review and
endorsement as required by SLA protocol. The Board is pleased to present the Committee's final
draft to the membership:

BIOMEDICAL AND LIFE SCIENCES DIVISION

The scope of the Biomedical and Life Sciences Division encompasses all aspects of the life
sciences, both pure and applied, including: biology and biochemistry, zoology and botany,
microbiology, genetics, biotechnology, evolution, ecology, veterinary and human medicine, health
sciences, and other aspects of the life sciences not specifically noted, or encompassed by another
SLA Division. The Division promotes the exchange of information and ideas about trends and
advances in information storage, retrieval and analysis, collection management, and dissemination
in these fields to support research, education, and commercial endeavors. (rev. 12/96)

Continued on page 10
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Continued from page 9

Both the Bylaws Committee and the Executive Board have spent many hours in drafting,
discussing, and revising the present Scope Note. By consulting with other Divisions, we have
made a concerted effort to minimize overlap, and everyone concerned has agreed that the final
revision accomplishes the task we undertook in summer, 1996. The Executive Board hopes to
present the new Scope Note for a vote at the annua! business meeting in Seattle this June, as
provided in the Division's Bylaws. If a Division member has comments or questions about the
substance or procedures we employed, please contact an Executive Board member.

Bylaws Ballot
Patricia B. Yocum
for the Bylaws Committee

The Spring 1997 Division election will include a bailot on proposed changes to Division Bylaws.
(cf. Biofeedback, Summer 1996 for background.) In brief if approved the changes will :

* Split the Secretary-Treasurer position into two offices, Secretary and Treasurer
* Make explicit another duty of the Director

* Bring Division Bylaws into conformance with Association Bylaws regarding the
number of members needed to form a section

*Adjust the election schedule to give newly elected officers more time to prepare for
Annual Conference

For ease in voting the twelve changes are grouped by topic into four questions on which to vote.
("Shall changes #11 & 12 be approved as proposed?")

The changes have been under study for more than a year (some much longer than that!), were
approved by the BIO Executive Board in Boston, discussed at the Division’s Annual Business
meeting, and reviewed and approved by the Association Bylaws Committee, Fall 1996. If
approved by the Division membership via the upcoming ballot they will go into effect in June
1997,

If you have questions/comments about the changes or the ballot please contact a member of the
Bylaws Committee. And please -- remember to vote!

Qavi.d .Dliggar
irginia Lingle
Adi%lnn_l Schiﬂgl
Patricia Yocum

Lucy Rowiand, Chair
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Public Relations Committee Request/ Share the Good News

Janet Weiss
Chair, Public Relations Committee

Have you had success in marketing your library? Have you promoted your library in a unique
way? Has upper management recently realized how important it is to have an in-house
information provider? The Public Relations Committee of the Biological Sciences Division is
looking for PR news to print in this space and to send in to SLA headquarters. Please send your
stories to Elizabeth Lamont. Photos welcomed. Text may be emailed to Elizabeth at
elamont@rvhmed.lan. mcgill.ca or faxed to her at 1-514-843-1483 or snail mailed to her at Royal
Victoria Hospital, Medical Library, 687 Pine Street, Montreal PQ H3A IAI CANADA.

We hope to hear from you soon!

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS UPDATE

Susan C. Curtis
Government Relations Liaison

The National Cancer Institute has entered into a contract with Oxford University Press to publish
the Journal of the National Cancer Institute. Effective January 1997 the Government Printing
Office will no longer distribute the journal to depository libraries. It will be available from
Oxford University Press and Oxford will hold the copyright to the articles under the terms of the
Cooperative Research and Development Agreement. The subscription rate is $150.00 annually.
The journal is issued on a semi-monthly basis.

The journal title list for the MEDLINE database was not distributed to depository libraries in
1996, The edition is available electronically at

gopher://gopher.nlm.nih.gov:70/1 1/online/journals/Isiou. We expect the 1997 edition to be
available at the gopher site this month.

Since the National Technical Information Service (NTIS) discontinued its print catalog, the
Government Printing Office has been in negotiations with NTIS to distribute the replacement
CD-ROM product, OrderNow. NTIS believes that it has no legal requirement to provide
electronic information products to the Federal Depository Library Program. It states that GPO
must pay for the software licensing in order for the product to be made available to depositories.
The matter is now under review by the Joint Committee on Printing.

Commerce Business Daily in now available through GPO Access. This publication lists proposed
government procurement actions, contract awards, and other procurement information. It is

useful for its notices of government grants. Try it at http://cbdnet.access.gpo.gov.

Continued on page 12
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Continued from page 11

The Government Printing Office is investigating how to ensure permanent access 10 government
information. GPO contends that this is too big a task for any agency or library to accomplish
alone. It advocates the development of a shared system which includes the National Archives

and Records Administration, the information producing agencies, depository libraries, and the
GPO.

In a far-reaching decision, negotiators representing 160 nations at the World Intellectual Property
Conference held in Geneva in December 1996 determined that temporary copies of copyrighted
materials that computers automatically make when a user is browsing the World Wide Web will
not be considered violations of copyright. The Conference also declared that contracting Parties
[may] carry, forward and appropriately extend into the digital environment limitations and
exception in their national laws which have been considered acceptable under the Bemne

Convention. Still to be decided is whether databases can be copyrighted just like creative
materials.

DISTINGUISHED MEMBER AWARD — 2ND CALL FOR NOMINATIONS

Patricia B. Yocum
Chair, BSD Awards Committee

Been impressed with a colieague's work? Appreciated what a fellow member did for the
Division? Know about someone whose contributions made 2 difference in information services in
the life sciences? If so consider nominating him/her for a Biological Sciences Division
Distinguished Member Award to be given at the Annual Conference in Seattle. There's still time
to nominate a colleague whose contributions have made a difference in information services in the
life sciences and especially to the Biological Sciences Division. Criteria and nominating
instructions are given in Biofeedback , Fall 1996. They have also been posted to BSDNET-L
and can be re-issued electronically to individuals by sending me an e-mail request
(pyocum(@umich.edu). Nominations must be postmarked no later than March 15, 1997 to be
considered for the 1997 award. Here's one way to say "Thanks for a job well done."
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Researchers will be adding about
2 million bases to public DRIA

databases daily...for the ne

7 years.

How will you find patented sequences
that may affect your R&D?

By using GENESECY, the premier, comprehensive, internationat
DNA and Peptide sequencing patent database from Derwent

Information. GENESEQ contains over 200,000 protein and nucle-

ic acid sequence records from worldwide biotech patents, with
over 1,500 new records being added every two weeks. GENE-
SEQ is the only database that focuses specifically on patented
nucleic acids and amino acids, including primers and probes. So
if you're not using GENESEQ, you're not uncovering all the
patented seguence information you'll need to make confident
development decisions.

How GENESEQ can help

s Save valuable time by scanning concise titles and summaries
@ Receive comprehensive global results

» Access international data in English

o Uncover vital competitive intelligence data

o [Jncover licensing opportunities

Use GENESEQ to ensure your
patented sequence research is complete

Call Derwent today at 1-800-DERWENT for a FREE copy of
our guide GENESEQ-An Introduction, or send an E-mall to
info@derwent.com. You can also access our World Wide Web
Site at http://www.derwent.com/catalog/geneseq.litml for
additional product information.

DERWENT

Scientific and Patent Information

*Taken from the 2nd International Conference on Bioinformatics and the Effective Use of the Internet for Rapid Drug Discovety program brochure.
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Student Relations and Career Guidance Committee

David Duggar
Chair, Student Relations/Career Guidance Committee

At the Executive Board meetings of the Biological Sciences Division during the SLA annual
conference in June 1996, the Public Relations/Student Relations Committee was divided into the
Public Relations Committee and the Student Relations/Career Guidance Commitiee. The
Biological Sciences Division's Student Travel Stipend to attend the SLA annual conference was
also discontinued. This was the result of surveys conducted by the Committee during the 1995-96
year.

The recommendations for the Student Relations/Career Guidance Committee were to create a
way for greater interaction and communication with the student members. Suggestions were:

a) have a member from each state agree to be the haison to the
SLA student chapter in that state;
b) have a representative of BSD at each chapter's career day.

The Committee is also looking at ways in which we can involve student members in the annual
conference itself, within our Divisions newsletter and listserv, on committees, and within our new
Section. We also want to look at other options for involvement with SLA student chapters.

This year the Committee is laboring to create a clear set of goals and objectives with methods of
implementation that can be put into effect during the 1997-98 year. We ask that any Division
members with suggestions and ideas for interaction with our student members, please send them
to us. We would like to present at the annual conference the Student Relations/Career Guidance
Committee's working plan which committee members and Division volunteers wiii be able to put
into effect next year.

The second part of the committee is "Career Guidance”. Does this mean that the committee
should be posting sources for jobs, continuing education, grants, and other resources which can
aide any member in expanding options as professionals? Or should this committee be strictly
concerned with students and thus look only at entry level positions and educational opportunities
for current and graduating students? Again, please let us know your thoughts.
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MEDICAL SECTION REPORT

Nancy Bryant,
Medical Section Organizing Chair

I am pleased to announce that David Duggar, current Chair of the BSD Student Relations/Career
Guidance Committee and past Membership Committee Chair, has accepted nomination as the
first Chair-Elect of the Medical Section/BSD. If there are any other nominations, please submit
them to me by April 30. The vote on Chair-Elect, who will serve as incoming Chair beginning
June 1997, will be the first order of business at our first-ever business meeting, Sunday, June 8,
1:30-3 PM in Seattle. Majors has graciously offered to provide us with funding for refreshments
to celebrate our first birthday, so please join us. Check your program for details.

I would like to publicly thank the members of the Biological Sciences Division Board and
committees, who have been so supportive of me in my role as Medical Section Organizing Chair,
particularly Fred Roper, Lucy Rowland, David Duggar, Nancy Curtis, Larry Wright, John
Kelland, John Tebo, Liese Tajiri, Patricia Yocum, Jo Anne Boorkman, Lorri Zipperer, Renee
Bush, Anna McGowan, Sue Kaczor and others. I would especially like to thank Pat Murphy,
BSD Program Committee Chair, Judy Wojcik, Medical Section-Program Committee Liaison, and
the Seattle Program Committee, for their excellent work in preparing balanced and excellent
programming for the Seattle conference. In my opinion, BSD has a tradition of emphasizing the
many facets of health care and related issues, particularly in regard to conference programming,
and Seattle will offer many fine choices for Medical Section members and others interested.

I would also like to thank the 53 charter members of the Medical Section, whose enthusiasm and
support from the outset has carried me on in my task. We have grown to 75 members in recent
months, and I feel certain the rapid growth rate and interest will continue.

Please let me know of items for discussion at our business meeting in June. We will have some
formal business for the agenda, and we will also have time for roundtable discussion of our
mission, goals, orgamzation and plans. Your input is vital. 1 look forward to hearing from each
of you.

Information Booth Premiers at AMA Interim Meeting

Lon Zipperer
Medical Section Member

Information specialists were on hand at this year’s American Medical Association Interim meeting
in Atlanta where AMA, state and specialty society representatives met to shape AMA policy.
SLA/Bioscience member Lormn Zipperer of the AMA’s OGC Information Center, and SLA
member Anita King of the AMA’s Advocacy Resource Center, with assistance from other AMA
staff, brought the power of information service to the national event through the creation of the
Advocacy Information Booth (AIB).

Continued on page 16
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Continued from page 15

Ms. Zipperer modeled the AIB after the successful INFO 96 booth that SLA/Illinois planned for
the Democratic National Convention. The AIB provided both online and web research services,
ready reference, photocopying capabilities and demonstrations and distribution of the AMA’s
electronic policy database PolicyFinder. Arrangements were made ahead of time with Bioscience
members at Georgia biomedical libraries for evening reference and document delivery services
should they be required. Lucy Rowland, of the University of Georgia Science Library and Judy
Waojcik, of Emory University’s Grady Branch Library, and their staff members were committed to
providing that assistance if needed.

The meeting, one of two such the AMA holds yearly, drew 2500 participants to Atlanta. Over the
five day event, over 400 attendees were assisted at the AIB. Reference questions ranged from
travel and legislative information off the Web to specific clinical and administrative medical
information. Daily services were also monitored and made available to individuals as requested.

This opportunity to bring information specialists into direct contact with AMA staff, delegates
and other meeting attendees was heralded by those who used the service and supported by upper
management. It is thought that it may become a standard fixture at future AMA meetings, giving
the special librarians involved a defined role in a high profile organizational event.

CHANGE IN BSDNET-L OWNERSHIP

Liese Tajiri
former BSDNET-L listowner

After two and a half years as the BSDNET-L 'owner', I am handing over the reigns to Alesia
McManus (alesia_mcmanus@ncsu.edu), Science Reference Librarian at North Carolina State
University, where the listserv is physically located. Alexia has been 'co-owner' for the past year,
but only one person can be the 'primary owner' (IE: the one who gets all the subscription requests
and error messages!), and she has now taken over that job. The 'welcome’ message and
‘information message’ for the listserv have been changed to reflect the new owner.

I have really learned a lot from managing this listserv, and have enjoyed doing it. I was working
at NCSU when BSDNET-L started, and they have graciously allowed me to keep ownership of it
even though I no longer have any ties to them. Since I'm not a NCSU employee, however, I
always felt a bit guilty calling/e-mailing them to ask for help. Alexia, being a full-fledged NCSU
employee, should feel no such guilt if and when she needs their assistance!

Anyway, I'd like to thank Alexia for agreeing to take over, and I look forward to being a 'regular'
member of BSDNET-L.
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ACCOLADES TO LIESE TAJIRI!

Liese Tajiri has done outstanding work in bringing up our division listserv with minimum fuss to
the rest of us. It's wonderful to see BSDNET-L prospering. It clearly fills our initial goals to
encourage our sense of community, provide contact throughout the year, identify ourselves as
sources willing and able to help each other, and to do all this efficiently. Heartfelt thanks for a job
well done and best wishes to Alexia McManus!

With SLA’s new satellite distance
learning conference format, you
can! Contact Gianna Renzulli,
SLA Manager of Professional
Development for more
information at 1/202/234-4700,
ext. 649, or by e-mail at
gianna@sla.org.
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Celebrate Our 1997 Landmark Members

This year is a membership landmark for twenty-one members of the Biological Sciences Division. We
are honored to recognize these special librarians and information professionals who are celebrating
their twenty-fifth, thirtieth, fortieth, fiftieth, and sixtieth years of continuous membership.

Our Division is privileged to have members with outstanding records of constant support, and it is
a pleasure to announce that this year we have three members celebrating their sixtieth anniversaries
and three members celebrating their fiftieth anniversaries as members of the Division,

Our "Diamond Jubilee" members, who joined SLA in 1937, are:
Estelle Brodman of Hightstown, New Jersey

Helen W. Campbell of Speedway, Indiana

Frances L. Joss of Dwight, IHinois.

Our "Golden" members, who joined SLA in 1947, are:
Betty G. Emilio of Asheville, North Carolina

Helene M. Gingras of Washington, DC

Isabel Stauffer of Weston, Ontario.

In addition, 1997 marks the fortieth year of membership for Joan DeFato and Mary Elizabeth
O"Brien. Gerald E. Meyer has been a member for thirty years. Sylvia A. Beardsley, Ray Brian,
Michael J. Buckner, John J. Clopine, Susan Cooper, Marianne E. Doherty, Verla E. Empey, Solange
G. Gignac, Lovisa Kamenoff, Lee J. Mosley, Karen J. Patrias, and Charles W. Sargent are all
celebrating their twenty-fifth anniversaries as members. We thank you all for your continuing support
of the Division and we ook forward to sharing many more years with you as colleagues and friends.

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE NEWS

Nancy R. Curtis
Chair, Membership Committee,

As of the end of December, 621 SLA members belonged to the Biological Sciences Division. Roughly
three-fourths of our membership, or 469 members, are "primary" members, while the other fourth,
or 152 members, belong to another Division and chose to add BIO to their membership.

All BIO members will receive a copy of the newly revised Division brochure, in the next issue of
Biofeedback. The brochure includes a brief history of the Division and lists the many benefits availabie
to Division members.
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New Membership Brochure

Nancy R. Curtis
Chair, Membership Committee

In this issue of Biofeedback you will find a special insert--the newly revised BIO membership
brochure. The brochure includes information of interest to current members, including a list of
membership benefits and a brief history of the Division. It can also be used to introduce new or
potential members to BIO and all that the Division has to offer.

I encourage all of you to use the new membership brochure to publicize the benefits of joining BIO
and recruit new members. If you would like extra copies for distribution at a conference, at student
events, or in other settings that provide the opportunity for outreach to potential members, let me
know. Call me at 1-207-581-1679, send e-mail to Nancy Curtis{@voyager.umeres.maine.edu, or write
me at:

5729 Fogler Library

University of Maine

Orono, ME 04469-5729

USA.

A very heartfelt "Thank you!" to the BIO Membership Committee and Executive Board, the
Biofeedback editorial staff, Nancy Bryant, Geeth Rao, David Duggar, and the other Division
members who contributed to the new brochure.

NEW MEMBER PROFILE

Katherine Bertolucci is a library management consultant and President of Isis Information Services.
She recently moved her company from Oakland, CA to Heraldsburg, in the California wine country.

Katherine specializes in establishing corporate libraries, automating libraries, and trouble-shooting
for a variety of library and information projects. She has worked with numerous biology and
environmental organizations. She is also a founding member of the Information Group International.
Katherine can be reached at 707-433-9442 or isisinform@aol.com.
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Open the world of life science to
all your searchers with the com-
pact disc version of Biological
Abstracts — the publication

that has served the life science
community for 70 years.

Now, your searchers can benelit
from the convenience of CD-
ROM as they use the worlds
most comprehensive life science

database. BIOSIS monitors nearly

6,000 journals, representing
virtually every biological and
biomedical discipline.

Available on vour choice of Ovid
or SilverPlatter search software,
Biological Abstracts on CD
offers user-lriendly search fea-
tures, and allows for [ree-text,
field-limited, and multiple
datubase searches.

HHOSTS s wvenistered tnnkemnark of Biokwiod Abstracts. b

Apply tor a free 30-day trial

so your searchers can evalnate
Biological Abstracts on CD
using their own research topics.
With the trial, you'll receive a
recent disc comtaining at least six
months” worth of data, your choice
of search software, a quick refer-
ence card, database documen-
tation, and complete support
from the BIOSIS Help Desk.

Call today to apply for the
free trial program.

1-800-523-4806
{USA and Canada)

215-587-4847
{Worldwide)

Or simply return the coupon.

¢ [ Please send me a brochure

ey State

g Country

# 0 Distributer in vonr area, Fix
S BIOSIS v lternet conail: info

sout the
free 30-day trial program.

and price card.

Mg

Title

Crgunization

Achlress

Postal Code

Leturn this canpon o BHSIS, Incuiry Fulfllinent
THOD, 2300 Areh Stret, Phikicelphia, PA 1900
ar the CHicial Representative or Anthorieed
57206, To contacy
nail Biosis.ory
Waorld Wide Web URL: httpetfivsa hivsis.org

7ARY
dann

N\ BIOSIS..

Publisher of Biological Abstracts
and Zoological Record :
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Martha Lynch
David H. Croom Bellevue Hospital Center
B .
NEW MEMBERS NHBS Medical Library

2-3 Wills Road First Avenue at 27th Street
Ellen Arker Totnes Dejon TQ9 5XN New York, NY 10016
CRC Press Inc UNITED KINGDOM 1-212-562-6535
National Accounts Mgr. 01-803865913 FAX: 1-212-562-3506
2000 Corp Blvd. NW FAX: 01-803865280 blvuhsp1(@metgate. metro.org
Boca Raten, FL 33431

1-407-998-2577
FAX: 1-800-643-9428
earker(@crcpress.com

Ramona J. Azhill

105 East 38th #301
Austin, TX 78705-1555
razbill@gslis.utexas.edu

Judith M. Baldwin
524 Alcazar Avenue
Coral Gables,

FL 33134-4204
1-305-446-1401
jmbaldw(@ibm.net

Ms. Andrea L. Ball

258 N. Bellefield Avenue
Pittsburgh, PA 15213-1417
tucker@lis.pitt.edu

Toni Canfield

541 ThompsonStreet
Cambridge #227

Ann Arbor, MI 48109-1360
1-313-763-3603

Gillian Cornelius

The Natural History Museum
Library & Information Services
Cromwell Road

London SW7 5BD

UNITED KINGDOM
1-0171-938-9300

FAX: 1-0171-938-9290
g.cornelius@abm.ac.uk

Nancy Fontaine
8 Village Green
West Lebanon, NH 03784
1-603-646-2568
nanfont@gcoos.dartmouth.edu

Jennifer M. Frye

201 Westbrook Drive #A-9
Carrboro, NC 27510
1-919-969-7113

fryej@ils.vnc.edu

Gerri L. Iltis
Carbomedics

1300 East Anderson Lane
Austin, TX 78752-1793
1-512-435-3321

FAX: 1-512-435-3478
giltis@carbomedics.com

Ms. Joanne Kowalenck
4860 Avery
Detroit, MI 48208-2208

Ms. Sally J. Lawe
12060 Caminito Ryohe
San Diego, CA 92128
1-619-675-3744
slawe@wahoo.sjsu.edu

Ms. Kimberly A. Lyons
601 B Belleview
Austin, TX 78705
kimbeeze@aol.com

James P. Madigan III

1825 Biltmore Street NW
Washington,DC
20009-1903
1-202-782-7417

FAX: 1-202-782-0270

James W. Markham
University of
California-Santa Barbara
Davidson Library

Santa Barbara, CA
93106-9010
1-805-893-2735

FAX: 1-805-893-9620
markham(@ilibrary.ucsb.edu

Leah G. McGinnis

1205 North Greensboro Street
Carrboro, NC 27510-1309
441-297-1880

FAX: 441-297-8143
leahm@bbsr.edu

Martha L. Means

University of Washington
Health Sci. Libr, & Info. Ctr.
Box 357155

Seattle, WA 98195-7155
1-206-685-8036

FAX: 1-206-543-8066

means{@u.washington.edu
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Sandra E Spurlock

2320 Camino De Los
Artesanos NW
Albuquerque, NM
87107-2906
1-505-845-1048
sspurlock@Lucy.tLi.org

Linda A. Thomas
Searle

Information Svcs
4901 Searle Pkwy
Skokie, HL 60077
1-847-982-8207
FAX: 1-847-982-4941

Hope Tillman

6 Saw Mill Brook Way
Wobum, MA 01801-5375
1-617-239-4259

FAX: 1-617-239-5226
hope(@tiac.net

ADDRESS
CHANGES

Ms. Debra A. Anderson
Ohio State University

Prior Health Sciences
Library

376 W. 10th Avenue
Columbus, OH 43210-1240
1-614-292-4908
anderson.738@osu.edu

Naomi Broenng
1701 Hermann Drive #3201
Houston, TX 77004-7331

Elisabeth Davis
10 Lake Park Road
Champaign, IL 61821

Ms. Karen J. Graves

2970 N. Lake Shore Drive
#4B

Chicago, IL 60657

Ms. Margaret A. Jones
4514 N. Paulina Street #1W
Chicago, II. 60640-5320

Ms. Carol 8. Line

2 Storey Place

Jamaica Plain, MA
02130-2850

Ms. Anne M. Linton

8 Woodmoor Drive

Silver Spring, MD
20901-2445

Ms. Merle McConnell
Banting Research Center
HPB

Postal Locator 2202B
Ottawa, ON K1A OL2
CANADA

Ms. Pamela J. Morgan
1500 Massachusetts Avenue
NW #654

Washington, DC
20005-1831

Ms. Jennifer L. Peters
3450 28th Street #5A
Astoria, NY 11106-3587

Ms. Daphne A. Plaut
3823 NE 24th Avenue
Portland, OR 97212

Ms. Annie Reinhardt

Intl. Crane Foundation

Ron  Sauey Memorial
Library

P.O. Box 447

Baraboo, W1 53913-0447

Ms. Jean Williams Sayre
11146 Indian Woods Drive
Indian Head Park, TI. 60525

PHONE, FAX, AND
E-MAIL CHANGES

Ms. Kari J. Anderson
1-206-685-2789

Mr. John B. Auditore
johnO5@ix.netcom.com

Ms. Doris Botef
dbolefi@aol.com

Ms. Marjorie Roseborough
Carnevale

1-609-730-0100

FAX: 1-609-730-0330

Ms. Joan DeFato
jdefato@co.la.ca.us

Ms. Carolyn Hammarskjold
hammarskjold@kbs.msu.edu

Ms. Martha Z. Kirby
kirby(@allegheny.edu

Mr. Demeter D. Lyon
1-510-923-25935

Ms. Arlene D. Mangino
1-201-450-2254
FAX: 1-201-450-1936

Ms. Gretchen N. Peterson
1-510-923-2597
FAX: 1-510-923-4134
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Ms. Antoinette P. Powell
apowell@pop.uky.edu

Ms. Catherine P. Rhodes
1-614-593-0249
rhodesc@ohiou.edu

Ms. Susanne L. Ridenour
sridenour@aqua.org

Ms. Rachel B. Roth
rbroth@hslic.org

Mr. Charles W. Sargent
1-210-558-6359

Ms. Debbie J. Sommer
1-415-495-8066
FAX: 1-415-495-8969

Ms. Ty Webb
ty@beckman.com

Ms. Gail A. Yokote
gyokote@hbrary uck.edu

o user-friendly book acquisitions system providing
immediate access to information about scientific, business, technical, and health
science titles. MOREis the resource you need to access quantity and stock availability,
teview current prices, place orders online, and leave electronic messages for your
Account Specialist.  Available only from Majors. Found in better libraries.

(Great Peoplel AND (Best Technolog+) AND (Large» Inventory}

X MAJORS SCIBTEIC BOOLS, [G,

Science, Business, and Technology Division

BOUSTON
"R3G62-2984 or BO0-SE-S0TT
PAX: TE3-662-9627

INTERNET houston@mail majracom WORLDWIDE WEB  hitpwww.maloricom

Information Professionals at the Crossroads
CHANGE AS OPFPORTUNITY

Special Libraries Association
838th Annual Conference
Seattle, Washington - June 7-12, 1997

SEATTLE '97 CONFERENCE LISTSERV IS UP!

To join, send a message to: LISTSERV@sla.microsoft.com.

Put the following line in the body of the message: join Seattle97

Or join through the WEB SITE: http://sla.microsoff.com

Leave the subject line blank
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SLA BIOLOGICAL John Laurence (Larry)
SCIENCES DIVISION PAST CHAIR Kelland, Business
OFFICERS & Lucy M. Rowland Manager
APPOINTEES, 1996-97 Head, Science Collections & Library
Branch University of Rhode Island
EXECUTIVE BOARD Services 15 Lippitt Rd.
CHAIR Science Library Kingston, RI 02881-0803
Fred W. Roper University of Georgia 401-874-5067
Dean C(}llege of lerary Athens, GA 30602-7412 FAX: 401-8374-4608
and I;fo rmation 706-542-6643 lkelland@uriacc.uri.edu
Science FAX: 706-542-7909
University of South Carolina rowland@uga.ce.uga.edu gEOLVf%%gN;ISON
i L
33&3? Hesgg 29208 APPOINTED Susan C. Curtis
803-7773858 POSITIONS Science Library
_ Usiiversitv of .
FAX: 803-777-7938 ARCHIVIST A:;l;z;sﬁg 1;) ;g%%;gla
froper@sc.edu Dorothy M. Riemenshneider 706-542-0705
CHAIR-ELECT ‘zjs”é‘éeii“ieﬁfn?fﬁff; FAX: 706-542-7907
Larry Kelland u scurtis@uga.cc.uga.edu
University of Rhode Island ?;l; 3;2053 I;'i; 48109-1079
Libr. kS
s L?;?;;m Road FAX: 313-763-9819 BSDNET-L
Ki dottie@umich.edu (LISTSERY)
ngston, R1 02881-0803 Liese Tajiri (List Owner)
;1k0 i{ 87;-50?7;  ed BULLETIN Information Services
elland@uriace.uri.edu (BIOFEEDBACK) Research Triangle Institute

SECRETARY-TREASURER
Janet Chisman

Owen Science &
Engineering Library
Washington State University
Pullman, WA 99164-3200
509-335-4181

FAX.: 509-335-2534
chisman@wsu.edu

DIRECTOR

Toni Powell

Agriculture Library
University of Kentucky
Lexington, KY 40546-0091
606-257-2758

FAX: 606-323-4719
tonilib@ukec.uky.edu

John H. Tebo, Editor
Chemical/Biology Library
Mail Loc 151

University of Cincinnati
503 Rieveschl Hall
Cincinnati, OH 45221
513-556-1494

FAX: 513-556-1103
john.tebo@uc.edu

Barbara Crain, Assistant
Editor

McLaughlin Research Institute
152023 St S

Great Falls, MT 59405
406-452-6208

FAX: 406-454-6019
berain@mri8 mri.montana.edu

P.O. Box 12194

3040 Cormnwallis Road
Research Triangle Park, NC
27709-2194

919-541-6304

FAX: 919-541-5985

liese@rti.org

Alesia McManus
Reference Department
NCSU Libraries

P.O.Box 7111

Raleigh, NC 27695-7111
919-515-2936

FAX: 919-515-7090
alesia_mcmanus@ncsu.edu
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COMMITTEES David C. Duggar

1705 Holiday Place FUND DEVELOPMENT
AWARDS Bossier City, LA 71112 COMMITTEE
COMMITTEE 318-675-5472 Fred W. Roper (Chair)
Patricia B. Yocum (Chair) FAX: 318-675-5442 Dean, Colleg‘e of Library
Science Library ddugga@nomvs.lsume.edu ansl Information ‘
University of Michigan Scn_ence.
3026 Shapiro Library Virginia A. Lingle University of South
Ann Arbor, Ml Hershey Medical Center Carghna
48109-1185 Library Davis Cf)llege
313-936-3079 Pennsylvania State’ Columbia, SC 29208
FAX: 313-763-9813 University 803-777-3858
pyocum@umich.edu P.O. Box 850 FAX: 803-777-7938

Barbara Schader
Collection Development
Louise Darling Biomedical
Library

University of
California-Los Angeles
Los Angeles, CA 90095
310-825-6498

FAX: 310-825-0465
bschader@library.ucla.edu

Lois P. Sill

Robert Muldrow Cooper
Library

Clemson University
Clemson, SC 29634
864-656-5185

FAX: 864-656-3025
slois@clemson.clemson.edu

BYLAWS

COMMITTEE

Lucy M. Rowland (Chair)
Head, Science Collections &
Branch Services

Science Library

University of Georgia
Athens, GA 30602-7412
706-342-6643

FAX: 706-542-7909

lrowland@uga.cc.uga.edu

Hershey, PA 17033
717-531-8581
FAX: 717-531-8635

lingle@hslc.org

Adam L. Schiff

Library

California Academy of
Sciences

Golden Gate Park

San Francisco, CA 94118
415-750-7104

FAX: 415-750-7106
aschiffi@cas.calacademy.org

Patricia B. Yocum
Science Library
University of Michigan
3026 Shapiro Library
Ann Arbor, Ml
48109-1185
313-936-3079

FAX: 313-763-9813
pyocum@umich.edu

froper(@sc.edu

Barrie Hayes

Reference Librarian
Health Sciences Library
University of North
Carolina at Chapel Hill
Campus Box # 7585
Chapel Hill, NC
27599-7585
919-966-0961

FAX: 919-966-5592
hayeb.hsl@mbhs.unc.edu

John Laurence (Larry)
Kelland

Library

University of Rhode Island
15 Lippitt Rd.

Kingston, RI 02881-0803
401-874-5067

FAX: 401-874-4608
lkelland@uriacc uri.edu

Janet C. Weiss

6 Hemlock Lane
North Brunswick, NJ
(08902-1310
908-246-0306
jeweiss@pilot.njin.net
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Jerome V. Schnell PROFESSIONAL

Elizabeth Winiarz Director Toxicology Info DEVELOPMENT

Library Inc. COMMITTEE

University of Oregon Health Sciences Geeth A. Rao (Chair)

Massachusetts-Dartmouth University L606 Promega Corporation

285 Old Westport Road 3181 SW Sam Jackson 2800 Woods Hollow Road

North Dartmouth, MA
02747

S08-999-8696

FAX: 508-999-9240
ewiniarz@umassd.edu

MEMBERSHIP

COMMITTEE
Nancy R. Curtis (Chair)
Science & Engineering
Center

University of Maine
5729 Fogler Library
Orono, ME 04469-5729
207-581-1679

FAX: 207-581-1653
nancy_curtis@voyager.um
eres.maine.edu

Carla Lee

Science Library
Loyola University of
Chicago

6525 N. Sheridan
Chicago, IL 60626
312-508-8460

FAX: 312-508-8497
clee(@orion.it.luc.edu

Joel Rudy

Government Documents
Main Library

University of Georgia
Athens, GA 30602
706-542-8949

FAX: 706-542-4144
rudyj@uga.cc.uga.ed

Park Rd.

Portland, OR 97201-3098
503-494-7366

FAX: 503-494-4278
schnelie@ohsu.edu

NOMINATIONS
AND ELECTIONS

COMMITTEE

Jo Anne Boorkman {Chair)
Health Sciences Librarian
University of
California-Davis

Davis, CA 95616
916-752-6383

FAX: 916-752-4718
jaboorkman(@ucdavis.edu

Renee Bush

Health Sciences Library
State University of New
York-Buffalo

Buffalo, NY 14214
716-829-3337

FAX: 716-829-2211
rbbush@acsu. buffalo.edu

Larry Wright

National Institute
Environmental Heailth
Sciences

LIBR MD 18-03

P.O. Box 12233
Research Triangle Park,
NC 27709
919-541-3426

FAX 919-541-0669

wrightl@nichs.nig.gov

Madison, WI 53711-5300
608-277-2527

FAX: 608-277-2601
grao@promega.com

Carolyn M. Deluna
Agracetus Information
Center

8520 University Green
Middleton, WI 53562
608-836-7300

FAX: 608-836-9710

Diane C. Schmidt
Biology Library
University of Illinois

101 Burrill Hall

407 S. Goodwin Avenue
Urbana, II. 61801
217-333-7461

FAX: 217-333-3663
dschmid@vmd.cso.uiuc.edu

PUBLIC RELATIONS
COMMITTEE

Janet Cooper Weiss (Chair)
6 Hemlock Lane

North Brunswick, NJ
08902-1310

908-246-0306
joweiss@pilot.njin.net
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Elizabeth L. Lamont STUDENT VENDOR RELATIONS
Medical Library RELATIONS/CAREER COMMITTEE
Royal Victoria Hospital GUIDANCE Lori A. Bronars {Chair)
687 Pine Avenue W COMMITTEE Science Libraries
Montreal PQ H3A 1A1 David C. Duggar (Chair) Yale University
Canada 1705 Holiday Place 219 Prospect St.
514-842-1231 Bossier City, LA 71112 Box 208111
FAX: 514-843-1483 318-675-5472 New Haven, CT
elamont@rvhmed.lan. megillca FAX: 348-675-5442 06511-2106
ddugga@nomvs.lsumc.edu 203-432-6213
Cathy Norton FAX: 203-432-3441
MLB/WHOI Library Kris Gonda-Farley lori.bronars@yale.edu
Marnine Biological 6840 Parma Park Blvd.
Laboratory Parma Heights, OH Nancy Bruce Kozlowski
Woods Hole, MA 02543 44130-4203 Information Center
508-289-7341 216-845-9446 North Carolina
FAX: 508-289-6902 kgondfa@phoenix kent.edu Biotechnology Center
cnorton@mbl.edu P.O. Box 13547
Virginia A. Lingle Research Triangle Park ,
Hershey Medical Center NC 27709-3547
PUBLICATIONS Library 919-541-9366
COMMITTEE Pennsylvama State FAX: 919-990-9521
Barbara A. Butler (Chair) University nancy kozlowski@ccmail.
Assistant Professor - P.O. Box 850 nchiotech.org
Science Librarian Hershey, PA 17033
Oregon Institute of Marine 717-531-8581 Anna McGowan
Biology FAX: 717-531-8635 Center for Food Safety and
University of Oregon lingle@hsic.org Applied
Charleston, OR 97420 Nutrition Library
541-888-2581 X219 Beth Paskoff U.S. Food and Drug
FAX: 541-888-3504 School of Library and Administration

bbutler@oimb.uoregon.edu

Jean E. Crampon
Hancock Library
University of Southern
California

University Park

Los Angeles, CA
90089-0372
213-740-5144

FAX: 213-740-5142
crampon(@calvin.usc.edu

Information Science
Louisiana State University
Baton Rouge, LA 70803
504-388-1480

FAX: 504-388-4581
Ispask@lsuvm. sncc Isu.edu

200 C Street SW HFS-678
Washington, D.C. 20204
202-205-4235

FAX: 202-205-4587
atm@fdacf ssw.dhhs.gov
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Barbara Schader Liese Tajiri (Contributed Janet Hughes

Cotlection Development Papers Session) Bio Science Library

Louise Darling Biomedical Information Services Pennsylvania State

Library Research Triangle Institute University

University of P.O. Box 12194 E205 Pattee Library

California-Los Angeles 3040 Comwallis Road University Park, PA

Los Angeles, CA 90095 Research Triangle Park, 814-865-3705

310-825-6498 NC 27709-2194 FAX: 814-865-1015

FAX: 310-825-0465 919-541-6304 jab@psulias.psu.edu

bschader@library ucla.edu FAX: 919-541-5985 (B)jah@psulias
liese(@rti.org

Gail Yokote Julia Perez

Biomedical Library Jo Anne Boorkman Science Library

Center for Health Science Health Sciences Library Michigan State University

12-077 University of Main Library Building

University of California- California-Davis East Lansing, Ml

Los Angeles Dawis, CA 95616 48824-1048

Los Angeles, CA 915-752-6383 517-432-1638

50024-1798 FAX: 916-752-4718 FAX: 517-432-3693

310-825-5949
FAX: 310-825-0465
gyockote@library.ucla.edu

SEATTLE PROGRAM
PLANNING
COMMITTEE

Pat Murphy (Chair)
University Libraries
Science Reference
Department
Virginia Tech

P.0O. Box 90001
Blacksburg, VA
24062-9001
703-231-9248

FAX: 703-231-9263
pmurphy@vt.edu

jaboorkman@ucdavis.edu

Barry N. Brown
Associate Professor
Science Librarian & Access
Services

Coordinator

Mansfield Library
University of Montana
Missoula, MT 59812
406-243-6811

FAX: 406-243-2060
barry@selway.umt.edu

Barb Butler

Assistant
Professor-Science
Librarian

Untversity of Oregon
Institute of Marine Biology
Charleston, OR 97420
503-888-2581

FAX: 503-888-3250
bbutler@oimb.uroregon.edu

20676jp@msu.edu

Geeth Rao

Promega Corporation
2800 Woods Hollow Road
Madison, WI 53711-5300
608-277-2527

FAX: 608-277-2601

grao(@promega.com

Judy Wojcik (Medical
Section Liaison)
Grady Branch Library
69 Butler St

Atlanta, GA 30303
404-616-3532

FAX: 404-522-3799
libjwO1@emory.edu
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Louisa Worthington Tom Turner CONTRIBUTED

Schering-Plough Library Noble Science and PAPERS SESSION,

E25-131 Engineering Library MINNEAPOLIS,

Massachusetts Institute of Arizona State University 1999

Technology Box 871006 Eleanor Maclean (Chair)

617-253-6575 Tempe, AZ 85287-1006 Blacker Wood Librarian

FAX: 617-252-1657 602-965-7609 McGill University

elworthi@mit.edu FAX: 602-965-0883 3459 McTavish Street
tturner@asuvm.inre.asu.edu Montreal, PQ, Canada

Lorri Zipperer H3A 1Y1

American Medical CONTRIBUTED 514-398-4744

Association PAPERS SESSION, FAX: 514-398-8231

Health Law Division INDIANAPOLIS, maclean@lib2 lan. mcgill ca

515 N. State Street 1998

Chicago, IL. 60610 Tom Turner (Chair) Margaret A. Jones

312-464-5672 Noble Science and Information and Library

FAX: 312-464-5833 Engineering Library Studies

lorri zipperer@chicago.ama-asan.org Arizona State University University of Michigan
Box 871006 3175 Shapiro Building

CONTRIBUTED Tempe, AZ 85287-1006 Ann Arbor, MI 48109

PAPERS SESSION, 602-965-7609 313-764-1494

SEATTLE, 1997 FAX: 602'965'0883 od peg]ones@sﬂsumlchedu

Liese Tajiri (Chair) tturner@asuvm.inre.asu.edu

4 . MEDICAL SECTION

Information Services .

Research Triangle Institute Eleanor Maclean. ) Nancy J. Bryant (Chair)

PO.B Blacker Wood Librarian Division of Information

0. Box 12194 . . .
) McGill University Technology
3040 Cornwallis Road . .
R b Tri Pack 3459 McTavish Street Services
esearch Triangle Park, Montreal, PQ, Canada Morehouse School of

NC 27709-2194 H3A 1Y1 . .

919-541-6304 Medicine '
514-398-4744

FAX: 919-541-5985
liese(@rti.org

Eleanor Maclean

Blacker Wood Librarian
McGill University

3459 McTavish Street
Montreal, PQ, Canada
H3A 1Y1

514-398-4744

FAX: 514-398-8231
maclean@lib2 lan. mcgill ca

FAX: 514-398-8231
maclean@lib2.lan megill.ca

Margaret A. Jones
Information and Library
Studies

University of Michigan
3175 Shapiro Building
Ann Arbor, MI 48109
313-764-1494
pegjones(@sils.umich.edu

720 Westview Drive S
Atlanta, GA 30310-1495
404-752-1942

FAX: 404-752-1075
nbryant@msm.edu
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Judy Wojcik

(Liaison to Seattle
Program Planning
Committee)
Northwest AHEC Library
Catawba Memorial
Hospital

810 Fairgrove Church
Road

Hickory, NC 28602
704-326-3659

FAX: 704-322-2921
jwojcik@med.unc.edu

LIAISONS:

TO MEDICAL
LIBRARY
ASSOCIATION

Jo Anne Boorkman
Health Sciences Librarian
University of
California-Davis

Davis, CA 95616
916-752-6383

FAX: 916-752-4718
jaboorkman@ucdavis.edu

TO SPECIAL
LIBRARIES
ASSOCIATION
AFFIRMATIVE

ACTION COMMITTEE

Marianne Doherty
Library

Rush University

600 S. Paulina Street
Chicago, IL 60611
312-942-6784

FAX: 312-942-3143
madoher@lib.rpsime.edu

TO SPECIAL
LIBRARIES
ASSOCIATION
INTERNATIONAL
RELATIONS
COMMITTEE

Rita Fisher

Owen Science &
Engineering Library
Washington State
Untversity

Pullman, WA 99164-3200
509-335-8000

FAX: 509-335-2534
fisher@wsu.edu

Fred W. Roper, Dean
College of Library and
Information Science
University of South
Carolina, Columbia, SC
29208

Phone: 803 777-3858
Fax: 803 777-7938
Internet:
FROPER@SCAROLINA.
EDU

Bitnet:
N400018@UNIVSCVM
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Seattle Conference Swap & Shop

The Seattle Conference is right around the corner! This year we encourage you to
submir your library’s web pages, printed materials, special materials, and videos.
Swap & Shop attendees will view your materials and vote for their favorites.

For more information please contact:

Trudy Katz
trudy.katz@lexis-nexis.com
Fax: (212) 309-7835

or

Jill Konieczko
jkonieczko@csc.noaa.gov
Fax: (803) 974-6298

SLA’s newest distance learning program
can now be available in your cily!

If you have satellite video-conterencing capabilities,

fhen you can join SLA, MLA, ABLL and LEXES-NEXS on
o farch 20,1997 for;

IF vou'RE LOOKING FOR WAYS TO SAIN BRGADER |
RESPONSIBILITIES GR EXPAND YOUR ROLE BEYOND 7EE |
COBPORATE LIBEARY, TREN THIS VIDEO 1S FoR vou!

w¢a’t¢‘¢9 owt of the Ess.
Tie Knoweeoe Manncement Opportunmy™ |

A wvveo neconnme of T Ocrosen 17, 1295 miSTaNes (EARNRS
Fospad spomsor v SLA ann Wsssir-Bmom heonsanon lue.

$38.90 mus $2.95 s/n

To OROER YOUR COPY, OR FOR MORE BEFoRmaniw, comast S1A's
Prorpsseoun Drmosuprr Desammuem ar  1-202-2344700, B0,
8§49 0a sep AN TMTERIET MESSASE YO sLuRM@sia.one

For more informetion on hovi you con make this educetional program ive and
local in your city, call Gianna Renzull, L4 Aanager of Professional Develop-
ment at 1/202/234-4700, ext, 649, or by e-mail ot gionna@sla.org,
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